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GEJ  STATE OF CONNECTICUT
tp‘@"g DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Office of Health Care Access
July 13, 2010

Alfreda D. Turner VIA FACSIMILE ONLY
President and Chief Executive Officer

Charter Oak Health Center, Inc.

21 Grand Street

Hartford, CT 06106

RE: Certificate of Need Determination Request; Report Number: 10-31641-DTR
Charter Oak Health Center, Inc.
Temporary Relocation of the Center’s Behavioral Health Department from
21 Grand Street to 39 Grand Street in Hartford

Dear Ms. Turner:

On June 28, 2010, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA”) received your Certificate
of Need (“CON") Determination Request regarding the temporary relocation of your
Center’s Behavioral Health Department from 21 Grand Street to 31 Grand Street in
Hartford, Connecticut OHCA has reviewed this matter and makes the following
findings:

1. Charter Oak Health Care Center (“Center™) 1s a private, non-profit, Federally
Qualified Health Center (“FQHC”) located at 21 Grand Street in Hartford,
Connecticut.

2. The Center proposes to temporarily relocate its Behavioral Health Department

from 21 Grand Street to 31 Grand Street in Hartford, while construction is taking
place at the 21 Grand Street office site.

3. The capital expenditure associated with this proposal is $350,000.

Based upon the above findings, OHCA determines that Charter Oak Health Care Center’s
proposal to temporarily relocate its Behavioral Health Department within Hartford does
not require CON approval. The proposed relocation does not involve the establishment
of an additional function or service or the termination of services under General Statutes
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§ 19a-638. Additionally, the capital expenditure associated with the proposal does not
exceed the threshold under General Statutes § 19a-639.

Thank you for advising OHCA of your plans. If you have any questions concerning this
letter, please contact Melanie Dillon, OHCA Staff Attorney at (860) 418-7060.

Cristine A. V|
Deputy Commissioner

Copy: Rose MclLellan, License and Applications Supervisor, DPH
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